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Palo Verde EQUIPMENT TRANSPORT REQUIRES LIMITED ROAD CLOSURES

PHOENIX – The transport of a pair of replacement steam generators destined for the Palo Verde Nuclear Generating Station 55 miles west of Phoenix will require limited closures along certain state, county and local roads in southern Arizona during the last two weeks of August.

The new 800-ton vessels arrived by barge near Puerto Peñasco (Rocky Point), Mexico, in late July and will move simultaneously through the Sonoran Desert. The size of the steam generators will require full road closures of segments of SR 85 between the U.S./Mexico border community of Lukeville, Ariz., and Gila Bend, Ariz. All travel along this stretch of the route will take place at night – approximately 10 p.m. to 6 a.m. during the weekdays – to alleviate impact on traffic flow through local communities. From Gila Bend north to the generating station, the transporter will move along lesser-traveled county and local roads. The first road closures in Arizona are expected to begin the week of August 14.

Crews will post signs noting road closures and detours prior to the movement. Traffic coordinators with flags will be posted at both ends of road closures, and law enforcement officials will accompany the transport convoy. The two transporters will periodically move off the road, onto specially developed pullouts, to cool down and allow any traffic to pass.

Due to the size of the steam generators, the transporters will move an average of 3 to 4 miles an hour. The trip is expected to take about 12 to 14 days from the border to Palo Verde and the entire effort should be complete by early September.

“This is a very important project for the continued success of Palo Verde and its sizable contribution to the growing energy needs of the Southwest,” said Gregg Overbeck, senior vice president of nuclear operations for Arizona Public Service (APS), which operates Palo Verde. “We appreciate the cooperation we’ve received at every turn from the Arizona Department of Transportation, the Maricopa County Department of Transportation and all the agencies in the United States that have helped us get the roads ready and prepare for the safe passage of our steam generators.” 

-- more --

The new steam generators will be installed in Palo Verde’s Unit 1 during a refueling and maintenance outage this fall.

Palo Verde is jointly owned by APS, Salt River Project, Southern California Edison Co., El Paso Electric, Public Service Co. of New Mexico, Southern California Public Power Authority and the Los Angeles Department of Water & Power.

APS, which operates Palo Verde on behalf of the station’s six other owners, is Arizona's largest and longest-serving electric utility and serves more than 989,500 customers in 11 of the state's 15 counties. APS, with headquarters in Phoenix, is the largest subsidiary of Pinnacle West Capital Corporation (NYSE: PNW).
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